August 21, 2020

Judah Bell Via email at:

Re: Complaint No. COM-08072020-01332; Rideshare Drivers United, Veena Dubal

Dear Mr. Bell:

This letter is in response to the sworn complaint you submitted to the Enforcement Division of the Fair Political Practices Commission regarding the above-named individual and entity. After review of the complaint and evidence provided, the Enforcement Division will not pursue an enforcement action in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact Chloe Hackert at chackert@fppc.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

GWest

Galena West, Chief Enforcement Division

GW:ch

cc: Rideshare Drivers United

Veena Dubal